Fifth Louisiana Levee District

July 8, 2015

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, July 8, 2015, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.

Visitors included Ryan McMillan and Sam Hodge from LA DOTD and Rick Shelton and Daniel Sumrall from USACE.


After no public comments were made, the Board approved June minutes on a motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.

Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for June on motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for June.

On motion by Commissioner Kelly, 2nd by Commissioner Maxwell, Board approved resolution adopting FY 2014-2015 Budget Amendments.  No public comments were offered.

On motion by Commissioner Tiffee, 2nd by Commissioner Hill, the Board approved five permit requests from Hatch Mott MacDonald seeking permission to directional drill and for soil borings within 1500 feet of the Mainline and Backwater Levees in Concordia Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.  No public comments were offered.


There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.
